Intervention for EMRIP 2024 
Thank you, Madame Chair / Mr Chairman. My name is Jerome Wano; I am Wakka Wakka - Ngati Tuwharetoa man and I am here today as a Voluntary Fund Grantee. 
In Australia, Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander children are 10.5 times more likely to be living in out-of-home care than their non-Indigenous counterparts. Children who are removed risk severing ties to their people, traditions, language, and cultural identity. This contravenes several Articles of the UNDRIP [which Australia endorsed in 2009], specifically Articles 7.2., 8.1., 9 and 10. 
‘The Family Matters Report 2023’, examining the Australian Government's actions to address the over-representation and outcomes for Indigenous children in child protection systems, found that 22,328 of our children are in out-of-home care, accounting for 42.8% of the children in such circumstances. To provide context, our people comprise only 3.8% of the Australian population. In June 2022, 59% of Indigenous children in out-of-home care were not with relatives, kin or other Indigenous carers, marking an increase from the previous year. 
I urge the Expert Mechanism to review section 15 of the April 2024 ‘Country Engagement Mission Australia’ Report, which highlights recent positive national initiatives such as the new National Agreement on Closing the Gap. I would like to raise awareness of the fact that ‘The Family Matters Report 2023’ found that current trends indicate that the National Agreement on Closing the Gap Target 12 (which EMRIP's report mentions) not only remains unachievable but is projected to increase by 54% by 2031.
If the Australian Government does not intend to engage in acts defined as genocide under Article 2(e) of the Geneva Genocide Convention [forcibly transferring children of the group to another group], the Australian Government must legislate and implement the five elements of ‘The Aboriginal Child Placement Principle’ as a last resort, ensuring adherence to cultural humility when determining the necessity of placing children in out-of-home care. Protecting Indigenous children must never involve stripping them of their culture, people, and Ancestral lands. 
Thank you.
